

St. Cletus Canticle

May 27, 2007 Pentecost Sunday



Mass Intentions for the Week of May 28 - June 3

Day	Time	Intention
Monday	8:00am	Purgatorial Society - Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Haraburda
Tuesday	8:00am	Jackie Brannis
Wednesday	8:00am	Catherine Meyers
Thursday	8:00am	Joseph Megla, Walter Dunkovich
Friday	8:00am	Purgatorial Society - Wilfred & Loretta Bleau, Nan Rettig, Marcie Johnston, Sophie Wojcik, Linda Felice, Celeste Klees
Saturday	8:00am 5:00pm	Sick of St. Cletus Stella & Felix Gembala, Deborah Schaefer, Emma Palzer, Mary Jean Sternquist, Stanley & Mary Michniak, Helen & Bruno Blachowicz
Sunday	7:00am 8:00am 9:30am 11:00am	Marco & Emilia Rattin, Ken Johnson John Stevens, Loretta Bleau, Bernice Kosenski Frank Patrick Bennie M. Carnevale , Kathleen Regalado, Catherine Williams

our sick in your prayers: Steve Zeman, Mary Jane Taylor, Robert Orrico, Sister Arlene Gibson, Zach Sperka, Ron Hofstetter, Marguerite May, Mike Patzelt, Richard Taylor, Rita D'Onofrio, Anthony Regalado, Marilyn Matesevac, Joanne Mate, Adrianne Welenc, Hunter Peters, Mario Aguilar, Cacilia Ziegler, Jackie Dudley, Ruth Calandriello, Ann Marie Nabor, Nadine Pankow, Patty Johnson, Connie Kostecki, Jonii Patterson, Agnes Suennen, Joseph Johnson, Rose Ptak, Bridie Boyce, Stephanie Yakowicz, Virginia Wilson, Gail Pankow-Locker, Josie Spoto, Larry Wojnar, Louise Jaunich, Frank Werner, Agnes Olszowka, Michael Karpinski, Emil Chlapecka, Augustin Jaso, Marie Krolecki, Mary O'Rourque, Debbie Broz, and Scott May.

June 2-3

5:00pm - A. Bartucci, K. Sipek, A. Balch

7:00am - M. Bruce, J. Jaskierski,

A. Pusatera

8:00am - C. Mosquera, A. Heslin,

M. Thomas

9:30am - R. Mitchell, K. Meade, J. Kern

11:00am - K. Tosheff, K. Cernetig, A. McQuillan



Please pray for those who have died and their families:

† Cindy Schade, mother of Ingrid Kwak

Please Welcome to Our Parish Family...

son of Humberto and Pauline
Notan Patrick Hamilton,
son of Matthew and Jackie
Jenna Rae Nilles,
daughter of Laura
Abraham Salazar,
son of Javier and Sylvie
Nicolas Zachery Villagomez
son of Nicolas and Kristen

Auxiliary Minister Schedule

Auxiliary Minister Schedule									
Saturday, June 2, 2007					9:30 AM	LR	Pfeiffer, Irv		
SM	5:00 PM Kalata, Marcie	LR C1	Demonte, Linda Hockman, Susan	SM B2	Samuelson, Debra Zupanic, Robert	C1 C2	Blecic, Deb Maday, Josephine		
B2	Delaloye, Joe	C2	Andrews, Diane	B3	Keating-Gay, Susan	C3	Nash, Sheila		
В3	Guide, Alfreda	C3	Boyer, Kathy	B4	Williams, Alice	C4	Samuelson, Debra		
B4	Richards, Marge	C4	Kalata, Marcie	B5	Meuwissen, Jean	C5	Gleich, Sharon		
B5	Bartucci, Carol	C5	Ryva, James	В6	Reichl, Mickie	C6	Nolan, Jeannine		
B6	Beales, Nadine	C6	Beales, Dave	-	11:00 AM	LR	O'Dowd, Mary		
Sur	Sunday, June 3, 2007			SM	Dunkovich, Alice	C1	Gebka, Mary Lu		
	7:00 AM			B2	Provan, Karen	C2	Provan, Jim		
SM	Stamm, Barbara	_		В3	Schump, Cathy	C3	Haggerty, Frank		
B2	Stamm, Barbara			В4	Ficaro, Jennie	C4	Dunkovich, Alice		
B3	Stamm, Richard			B5	Herzog, Terri	C5	Mangahas, Aurora		
B4	Fahey, Ann			B6	Chaney, Marlene	C6	Garske, Elizabeth		
B5	Hinton, Geri				<i>y</i> ,				
B6	Mezan, Mary Ann	Lr N	AcDonnell, Mike						
	8:00 AM	LR	Bolton, William		人力	1			
SM	McCartney, Sandy	C1	Kigin, Billie			_			

C2 Meade, Maggie

C4 McCartney, Sand

C3 Hoque, Kay

C6 Hagen, Julie

Zaremba, Elizabeth C5 Warren, Catherine

B2 Kuchta, Ann

B3 Kwak, Tecla

B6 Ghera, Alicja



FR. BOB'S UTTERINGS

PENTCOST SUNDAY

It is appropriate that we spend a little time looking at the history of the feast of Pentecost which occurs 50 days after we first began our Easter celebration. "Pentecost was a major Jewish pilgrimage feast, recalling God's giving the Law to Moses. Awesome signs accompanied the appearance of Yahweh to Moses to establish the covenant. 'Mount Sinai was all wrapped in smoke, for the LORD came down upon it in fire. The smoke rose from it as though from a furnace, and the whole mountain trembled violently' (Exodus 19:18). Similar signs appeared in the upper room on the Pentecost that we Christians celebrate. 'Suddenly there came from the sky a noise like a strong driving wind, and it filled the entire house in which they were. Then there appeared to them tongues as of fire, which parted and came to rest on each one of them' (Acts 2:2-3)."

"Pentecost Sunday marks the birth of the church, the beginning of the New Covenant. As the Spirit came to these followers of Jesus, they were being commissioned to go out and proclaim the gospel. Their gift of tongues reversed the Tower of Babel scene (Genesis 11:1-9). There the one language was divided into many; on Pentecost the many languages represented were united into one by the intervention of God."

"Saint Paul describes to the Romans today the effects of the Holy Spirit in the church. They are assured of final glorification with Jesus. 'If the Spirit of the one who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, the one who raised Christ from the dead will give life to your mortal bodies also, through his Spirit that dwells in you' (Romans 8:11). To Saint Paul the only concern with eternal significance is whether one has the Spirit or not. The Apostles of the Gentiles assures the Romans, 'For those who are led by the Spirit of God are children of God' (8:14)."

"Pentecost Sunday is extremely important for all Christians. The Holy Spirit gives life to the church and to all Christ's followers. Jesus had promised the coming of the Spirit during the Last Supper Discourse in John's Gospel. I will ask the Father, and he will give you another Advocate to be with you always' (John 14:16). The Period of Jesus becomes the Period of the Church, the final period in salvation history with the permanent presence of the Holy Spirit." Msgr. Ralph Kuehner and Rev. Joseph J. Juknialis, Living the Word (Franklin Park: World Library Publications, 2006) 138.

NEW SHRINE

It has come to my attention that the spelling of the name for the new shrine that will be placed in the old baptistery was wrong in last week's canticle. The statue's title should read "MADONNA DELLA STRADA" with children. The meaning of the title is "Mary of the Street" with children. I am pleased to announce that we have already received over \$12,000 in donations toward this new shrine. The entire cost of the shrine is estimated to be \$20,000 and will be paid for entirely by donations.

Once again this new shrine will be placed in the old baptistery which was originally designed for baptisms. By virtue of our baptism we are all called to serve the needs of the poor. St. Cletus Parish has always answered that call with great charity of hearts. It is the hope that this new shrine will continue to inspire the parish in its' outreach to all of God's children but especially those who are in need. Under the guidance of Mary this shrine will become a place of prayer and reflection on this vital ministry within our parish family. Madonna della Strada will bless this ministry and help it to grow and flourish within our parish community. The image of the Madonna della Strada comes from Italy and can also be found as the name of the Loyola chapel at 6525 N. Sheridan Rd. in Chicago. May Mary bless our efforts to dedicate this shrine to our continued ministry of reaching out to all God's children.



Invest just five minutes a day, and your faith will deepen and grow—a day at a time

Sunday, May 27, 2007 Solemnity of Pentecost Spiritual presents

The Holy Spirit is probably the most difficult part of the Trinity to imagine. "Father" we get. "Son" we know to be God in the person of Jesus who walked the earth. But what does the Spirit "look like"?

Scripture envisions the Spirit as wind—a force that swept over the waters at the creation of the world or the very breath of Jesus that strengthens his disciples after his death and resurrection. The Spirit brings life, wisdom, reconciliation, and unity. It teaches us, dwells in us, and points our lives toward God. The Spirit, simply put, is God's presence among us. Today and every day, feel the Spirit, and above all, embrace the Spirit.

Today's readings: Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11; 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13 or Romans 8:8-17; John 20:19-23 or John 14:15-16, 23b-26 "Jesus breathed on them and said to them, 'Receive the Holy Spirit.'

Monday, May 28

Memorial Day

Teach vour children well

For nearly 140 years Memorial Day has been observed as a day of remembrance for those who have died in service to the nation. The day carries extra weight when the country is at war. With more than 3,300 U.S. military lives lost so far in Afghanistan and Iraq, we have much memorializing to do. Our main task is to remember to give praise and glory to God for the life given to each of us, for the love we share with one another, and for the selfless sacrifices thousands have made on our behalf. We prove ourselves worthy of these great gifts by striving to bring about God's peace.

Today's readings: Sirach 17:20-24; Mark 10:17-27 "You who are alive and well shall praise and glorify God in his mercies."

Tuesday, May 29

Make an offer

Do you think of the Mass as an offering of yourself? It's easy to think of it as Jesus' self-offering—this sacrifice is played out in front of us. But what about you? In the old language of the church, those in the congregation "assisted" at Mass, that is, they assisted the priest in offering the sacrifice. Though you don't hear that word much anymore, the idea is still the same: The whole people offer with the priest Jesus' sacrifice, his total self-giving to God out of love for the world, and by doing so all offer themselves as well.

What kind of offering do you make? "In works of charity one offers fine flour," says the Book of Sirach. "The just one's offering enriches the altar." Our generosity and goodness make our offering in church that much more pleasing to God.

Today's readings: Sirach 35:1-12; Mark 10:28-31 "The sacrifice of the righteous is acceptable, and it will never be forgotten."

Wednesday, May 30

Keep your eye on the ball

Don't think, just bowl straight. That simple bit of advice given to a novice bowler contains words to live by. The minute we start plotting and planning, we get ourselves into trouble, just like the apostles James and John in the gospel. They somehow thought that because of their commitment to Jesus, they were worthy of special treatment. Most of us find it difficult not to detour along this path. Hmm, we wonder, through our hard work and dedication, haven't we earned extra benefits? Beware: You're headed toward a dead end. All you need do is to remember the

countless others across the globe who are equally deserving yet they suffer and starve. Instead of thinking about your just rewards, concentrate on the spiritual challenges at hand.

Today's readings: Sirach 36:1, 4-5a, 10-17; Mark 10:32-45 "James and John came forward and said, 'Grant us to sit, one at your right hand and one at your left, in your glory.'"

Thursday, May 31

Feast of the Blessed Virgin Mary

You visited me

Where is the presence of God? In celebration of the Eucharist, certainly, in the transformed bread and wine, the word proclaimed and preached, the people gathered. When we pray, yes, God is there, too. And each of us bears the image of God, our creator, so we can "see" God in another, even in the hungry, thirsty, sick, naked, imprisoned, and stranger. In all of creation we can see the traces of God's intricate handiwork.

Today we recall the story of the pregnant Mary's visit to her cousin Elizabeth, who was expecting John the Baptist. It is through the presence of Jesus in Mary that we have our faith. Remember Mary, who visits us with the presence of God.

Today's readings: Zephaniah 3:14-18a or Romans 12:9-16; Luke 1:39-56 "The king of Israel, the Lord, is in your midst."

Friday, June 1

Feast of Justin, Martyr Stand for true worship

In response to a Roman prefect's demand to worship the Roman gods, Justin Martyr (100-165) replied, "No one who is right-thinking stoops from true worship to false worship." Remember that when you are confronted with temptations throughout your day to be right, wealthier, happier, more comfortable, or more appreciated. True worship will lead you to desire to be reconciled, joy-filled, satisfied, and grateful. Ask for the gifts that come with true worship and they will be yours.

Today's readings: Sirach 44:1, 9-13; Mark 11:11-26 "Whatever you ask for in prayer, believe that you have received it, and it will be yours."

Saturday, June 2

A legitimate question

In the gospel, the Jewish leaders ask by what authority Jesus is pursuing his ministry: teaching, healing, forgiving people their sins. It is a good question. Although Jesus doesn't answer the clerics, on a number of occasions he lets his disciples know that it is through the Father that he receives his commission. Yet divine authority remains a great mystery. Instead of being weighted down by the accumulation of our transgressions, we are ransomed by God through Jesus and allowed to change the course of our lives and begin anew. We may never fully understand Jesus' authority, but surely we believe in it—for therein lies our salvation.

Today's readings: Sirach 51:12cd-20; Mark 11:27-33 "The chief priests, scribes, and elders said to Jesus, 'By what authority are you doing these things?'"

©2007 by TrueQuest Communications, L.L.C. Phone: 800-942-2811; e-mail: mail@takefiveforfaith.com; website: www.TakeFiveForFaith.com. Licensed for noncommercial use. All rights reserved. Scripture quotes come from the New Revised Standard Version of the Bible.

Contributors: Father Paul Boudreau, Alice Camille, Daniel Grippo, Father Larry Janowski, Ann O'Connor, Sean Reynolds, Joel Schorn, Patrice J. Tuohy

Music Ministry News

New Hymnals to arrive in June...

We are most excited to announce that St. Cletus has purchased <u>Gather Comprehensive</u> - Second Edition to replace the hymnals currently in our pews. The blue <u>Gather</u> hymnals currently in the racks were purchased in 1990. This is certainly an endorsement for GIA products, as these hymnals have served our parish for 17 years. The <u>We Celebrate</u> hymnals are part of a subscription service and on a replacement schedule from the publisher; while they are newer, they are designed to last only a few years, and the cost of these books was included in our <u>We Celebrate</u> subscription.

Gather Comprehensive will prove to be just what its title implies - a comprehensive hymnal that will replace both of our current books. With nearly 900 titles included, these new books will allow us the opportunity to broaden the musical repertoire of our parish, both with new songs written in recent years and older hymns that are in danger of being forgotten. In the coming weeks, future Canticle articles will discuss our plans to introduce these new songs in a way that will continue to allow all of us to participate in the music at Mass. The hymnals are set to arrive in early June, and we anticipate that they will be in the pews the weekend of June 9th and 10th.

Choir Season Ends Today

This weekend marks the end of the singing season for our Chancel Choir and our Contemporary Choir. The members of these groups lead our congregations in song at the 5:00pm Saturday and 9:30am Sunday Masses from September through May. We are grateful for their weekly commitment which enhances the prayerfulness of our liturgies. I hope our choir members will enjoy a well-deserved break — we look forward to hearing you again in the fall!

The Children's Choir concluded its season two weeks ago, at the 11:00am Mass on Mother's Day. Special thanks to Mrs. Regina Gibbons, the Children's Choir Director, for another year of music and of teaching our children not only the principles of quality singing, but the beginnings of ministry in our church. We also thank Warren McGee, the accompanist for the Children's Choir, who will be leaving us as he graduates high school and heads off to continue his education.

Of course, there is one choir whose ministry continues year-round. The Choir of the Good Shepherd provides music at every funeral liturgy at St. Cletus, as well as select other liturgies and, most recently, at our monthly benediction services. This choir ministry is of the greatest importance to families at a time of loss, but often goes unnoticed by the parish at large. Since they have no end-of-season, we take this opportunity to thank Mrs. Eugenia Callison and Mrs. JoAnn Luptak for their leadership of this choir, and all of the singers who share their gifts in the Choir of the Good Shepherd.

I am most grateful for the continuing support of the music ministry here at St. Cletus - from the simplest mention of appreciation after Mass to the countless notes and cards I have received on behalf of our musicians over the years. As with all ministries, it is truly the dedication of our members that make this ministry something to be proud of.

Justin Sisul

Director of Music

Breaking News...

St. Cletus Church is joining Interfaith Community Partners, a faith-based alliance of local churches, whose mission is to help older adults in our community maintain their independence and remain connected to their communities through:

- Home Visits
- Transportation to Medical Appointments
- Grocery Shopping
- Phone Calls to Provide Reassurance

Interfaith Community Partners (ICP) trains volunteers to effectively meet the needs of older adults. St. Cletus Church will be hosting a training session on Sunday, June 24, from 12:15-3:30pm in the rectory basement. For registration and questions, you can call ICP: (708) 482-6597. Watch the Canticle for more information about this ministry, or you may contact me at (708) 352-4641 or marybeth.ford@stcletusparish.com. Thank you.

Mary Beth Ford

Director of Social Concerns

Holy Name Meeting Friday, June 1

Holy Name's last meeting of this school year will be at 8:00pm in Room 201 of the Education Building. Guests are officers from the school's Athletic Association who will explain two summer fundraisers - their golf outing and a bus trip to a White Sox game.

Plans for the Fourth of July Veteran's Mass will be outlined, and members and other interested men from St. Cletus are always welcome.

Jim Matthews

Adult Catechism Study

The last session of the Adult Catechism Study will study prayer. We will discuss how prayer was revealed to us in the Old and New Testaments, the various methods and guides for praying and the difficulties we experience in prayer. The seven petitions in the Our Father will also be studied. The meeting will be on Tuesday, May 29, 7:00pm, Room 213 in the Education Building. All are invited. Information: Rita, 708-352-3374.

Compassionate Care Ministry

Grief hits us all at some point in our lives. The *Compassionate Care Ministry* wants you to know that you are not alone. We are here to help with planning the funeral liturgy, leading the Vigil Prayer service at the wake and to follow-up with mailings and phone calls. At the loss of a loved one, we are here to walk with you on your grief journey. If you would like further information or would like to join this ministry, please contact Rita Pawlowicz at (708) 839-0848 or email her at **ritapawl@yahoo.com.** Thanks for your support of this valuable ministry.

Fr. Charles Watkins
Associate Pastor

Save the Date!

June 22, 2007

The 6th Annual St. Cletus Annual Golf Outing 18 Hole Scramble Men's, Women's and Mixed Couples

The St. Cletus Athletic Association is sponsoring its Sixth Annual "Cardinal Open" Golf Outing on Friday, June 22, at the Gleneagles Country Club, Lemont. The price of the ticket is \$125 for 18 holes of golf with cart, snack and buffet dinner with open bar. All St. Cletus parishioners, their friends, and families are invited to attend. All proceeds benefit the St. Cletus Athletic Association to help offset the cost of running the athletic programs at St. Cletus.

For further information or to reserve a spot, please contact Dave Kelly (708) 354-4625. For online reservations, please access our parish website **www.stcletusparish.com** and follow the links to the school and golf outing. Or you may e - m a i l y o u r i n f o r m a t i o n t o **golfouting@stcletusparish.com.** Sponsorships are available for holes, carts, etc. Please send your payments to: St. Cletus Athletic Association, c/o Dave Kelly, 811 Hillberry Ct., La Grange, IL 60525. Thank you.

П

Youth Ministry News...

Π

Want to play some "pick up" softball games? ☐ Rourke McCollum, Matthew McQuillan and Colin ☐ Stepuszek are organizing co-ed softball for all high school teens this summer on Sunday evenings from 6:30pm until 8:00pm. Just come play and have fun with your friends! Our dates are June 3, 10, and 24. We hope to add more as the summer continues! See you on these Sundays at the St. Cletus field. Drop off at 54th & Spring Ave. Don't forget a water bottle and proper attire. Questions? Call Matthew at (708) 352-1847 after 6:00pm.

Also, we will be going to Great America with the teens from St. John of the Cross on Wednesday, July 25. Please save the date for another fun filled day!

Lastly, registration packets have been sent out for the Confirmation program for next year. Please call the Youth Ministry office at (708) 352-4641 if you have not received a packet or would like more information about this program for freshmen and sophomores in high school.

La a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a

There is still time to sign up for this fun-filled Bible Study!

Location: St. Cletus Education Building Fiesta will last: June 18 thru June 22

Fiesta fun begins at: 9:00am Fiesta fun ends at: Noon

For more information, call: Pat Kahl (708-352-2383)

For ages 5-9 years

Cost: \$25

(class is limited to 40 students)

Wedding Banns

Debra Radice and Len Loch Elizabeth Owen and Bob Linahon

Eucharistic Adoration

Come and adore our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament June 4, 2007 and every first Monday of the month. Adoration begins immediately after the 8:00am Mass and continues in the church until solemn Benediction and Evening Prayer at 6:45.

Volunteer adorers please keep your usual schedule.

Monday, June 4, 2007 Bella! Bacino's 36 S. La Grange Road La Grange - from 6:30-9:00pm Appetizers, desserts, coffee, tea & soda Cash Bar

Annual dues of \$15 will be collected to help fund future events and mailings. Please bring a canned good for the St. Cletus Food Pantry. If you wish to attend, please RSVP to our new email address:

womensclub@stcletusparish.com. Hope to see you there!

Christian Giving

© J. S. Paluch Co., Inc.

May 20, 2007

Budgeted revenue: \$ 29,061 **Collection received:** 23.175 Shortfall last week: 5,886

Revenue to budget

Shortfall for this fiscal year: - 123,966 # Of envelopes mailed: 3,291 # Of envelopes returned: 885

Easter Collection Final: \$112,352

Thank you for your continued financial support.

Our Sharing Parishes

The parishes Blessed Sacrament, of Presentation and Our Lady of Lourdes have been integrated into St. Agatha's Parish. In order for this Catholic Community to succeed, they need our help and prayers. Please continue to be generous with our sharing parishes the first Sunday of the month.

MASSES

Saturday Evening: 5:00PM

Sunday: 7:00AM, 8:00AM, 9:30AM, 11:00AM, 6:00PM (Spanish)

Monday: 8:00AM Tuesday: 8:00AM Wednesday: 8:00AM Thursday: 8:00AM Friday: 8:00AM

Evening before Holy Day: 7:00PM Holy Day: 6:30AM, 8:00AM, 9:00AM

Weekdays: Monday thru Saturday: 8:00AM

BAPTISMS

1st & 3rd Sunday of the month at 1:00 PM. Parents must be registered parishioners and attend the Baptism Preparation Class. Please make arrangements by calling the Rectory office (352-6209).

WEDDINGS

Dates and times are reserved for registered parishioners. Initial arrangements must be completed five months in advance of the wedding date.

HOME/HOSPITAL VISITATION AND **COMMUNION CALLS**

Please contact the Ministry of Care office (215-5407)

CONFESSIONS

Confessions every Saturday of the month 4:15-4:45PM

Rectory Office Hours Monday: 8:00am-7:00pm **Tuesday:** 8:00am-7:00pm Wednesday: 8:00am-7:00pm **Thursday:** 8:00am-7:00pm Friday: 8:00am-7:00pm **Saturday:** 9:00am-7:00pm **Sunday:** 8:00am-1:00pm

Bulletin Articles

The deadline for Canticle article submission is 5:00pm Friday, one full week prior to Sunday's publication. Articles may be submitted electronically to canticle@stcletusparish.com.

PARISH STAFF

Rev. Robert Clark

Pastor

Rev. Patrick O'Neill

Associate Pastor

Rev. Charles Watkins

Associate Pastor

Rev. Charles Gallagher

Pastor Emeritus

Rectory Staff

Bobbie Kallal

Director of Pastoral Services & Operations

Michele O'Brien

Director of Financial Operations

Patricia Drobny Nora Gardner

Rectory Receptionists Rectory Office 352-6209

Pastoral Staff

Maria Arias

Director of Hispanic Ministry 352-4856

Paulette Bolton

Director of Worship 352-4834

Mary Beth Ford

Director of Youth/Social Concerns 352-4641

Debbie Lestarczyk

Director of Facilities & Grounds 215-5405

Justin Sisul

Director of Music 352-4547

Christopher Wagner

Director of Technology 352-8597

Dolores Wouk

Director of Ministry of Care 215-5407

School Staff

Jolene Hillgoth School Principal

Lvnda Connelly

Assistant Principal

Denise Parlier

Administrative Assistant School Office 352-4820

Religious Education Staff

Patricia Kahl

Director of Religious Education

Mary Lee Krieger

Administrative Assistant Religious Education Office 352-2383

CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS

St. Cletus Church #9238 600 W. 55th Street LaGrange, IL 60525

TELEPHONE

708 352-6209

CONTACT PERSON

Pat Drobny

SOFTWARE

MSPublisher 2003 Adobe Acrobat 7.0 Windows XP Professional

PRINTER

HP Laserjet 2100

SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATION

May 27, 2007

NUMBER OF PAGES SENT

1 through 9

TRANSMISSION TIME

Wednesday 3:00

SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS